
 

 
 
 
 
 
16th November 2023 
 
For the attention of Year 12 and 13 Learners, Parents and Guardians 
 
Dear Learners, Parents and Guardians 
 
RE: PSHE Drop Down Day 
 
I write to provide some information regarding the PHSE/Careers Dropdown Days in 
November.  As part of the PSHE/Careers curriculum, all lessons will be suspended to allow for 
these events. Attendance is compulsory for all learners in both Year 12 and 13. 
 
Year 13 - Monday 27th November 
 

Confident Communication (Richard Hull).   This all day workshop has been funded by 
SEREN and is for all Year 13 learners.  The goal of the workshop is to equip learners 
with the skills they need to feel confident and prepared for any interview they may face.  
By the end of the day, learners will have gained a strong understanding of the 
importance of confident communication in the interview process, and be well equipped 
to make a positive impression in any interview setting.  

 
Location.  Based in school in FC03 for lessons 1-5. Please report to your mentor to be 
registered at 08.45 am. 

 
Year 12 - Wednesday 29th November 
 

Step Up to Swansea University.  This is a campus visit to both Singleton Campus and 
the new Bay Campus of Swansea University. The day will include tours, talks on 
university life and the chance to meet and talk to current students about their studies. 
Swansea University has kindly funded transport for us.  Learners will either need to 
bring their own lunch or money to buy lunch. Uniform is not required, due to the 
practical nature of some of the sessions. 
 
Departure.  From the bus bays at 08.00am and return at approximately 3.45pm, please 
consider onward travel as we will not be back for the school buses. 

 
If you have any questions with these arrangements, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Mrs H McMillan 
Leader of Key Stage 5 

 


